
STATE OF CALIFORNIA EDMUND G. BROWN JR., Governor

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
505 VAN NESS AVENUE

SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298

January 6, 2014 File No.: R.12-11-
005

Brian K. Cherry
Vice President, Regulatory Relations 
Pacific Gas and Electric Company 
77 Beale St., Mail Code B10C 
P.O. Box 770000 
San Francisco, CA 94177

RE: Request of the Self Generation Incentive Program (SGIP) Program 
Administrators (PAs) for an Extension of Time in accordance with 
Rule 16.6 to file the Renewable Fuel Use Report (RFUR)

Dear Mr. Cherry:

On December 10, 2013, Pacific Gas and Electric Company, on behalf of the 
SGIP PAs, requested an extension of time to comply with Decision 02-09-051, 
which directs the SGIP PAs to file an updated RFUR every six months.
More specifically, the SGIP PAs requested an extension until February 28, 2014 
to file the next report, due to the high volume of directed biogas projects 
addressed in the current RFUR, as well as outside delays in obtaining the data 
and documentation necessary to determine compliance with the 75% biogas 
requirement.

The extension requested is granted.

Sincerely

/s/ PAUL CLANON 
Paul Clanon 
Executive Director
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